
Our Mission:   
To be an open and inviting community of faith through  

which God grows deeply committed Christians. 
 

Our Vision:   
INVITE people into Christ’s Body. 

INSPIRE them to become more like Jesus. 
IMPROVE the lives of those in need.  

June 8, 2014 

Ankeny First United  
Methodist Church 

UPTOWN CAMPUS: 206 SW Walnut Street 
FAITH CHAPEL: 7384 NW 16th Street 

CHRISTIAN LIFE CENTER: 710 NE 36th Street 

Deadlines: Bulletin     Tuesdays 2:00pm; July 1 Newsletter     June 15 

Uptown:  9:45 & 11:00am  
      ~ 3yr old –7th grade 
Christian Life Center:  
     9:00am & 10:45am 
      ~ 3yr old –7th grade 
Faith Chapel:  
     10:30am ~ 3yr old-3rd grade 

 

Nursery available at all  
Sunday services. 

W ORSHIP SERVICES                                      SUNDAY SCHOOL   

Uptown: 206 SW Walnut St ~ 964-4249 
Saturdays 5:00pm ~ Blended  
Sundays   8:30am  ~ Traditional                             
          9:45am  ~ Contemporary                 
         11:00am  ~ Spirited Traditional 
Christian Life Center: 710 NE 36th St ~ 289-9153  
Saturdays 7:15pm ~ “The Road” 
Sundays   9:00am & 10:45am ~ Contemporary 
Faith Chapel: 7384 NW 16th St ~ 289-2171 
Sundays   9:00am  ~ Traditional                                  
       10:30am  ~ Contemporary 

Ministers:  All God’s People     
Lead Co-Pastors:  Martha & Bob Ward  

Associate Pastors, Faith Chapel:  Thom Bryant, Dick Pfaltzgraff 
Associate Pastor, CLC:  John Wagner    

Associate Pastor, Thrive UMC:  Jeremy Poland  
Director of Worship Ministry:  Jan Boehm  

Director of Children & Family Ministries:  Pat Crownover  
Director of Youth Ministry:  Rick Webb  

Director of Small Group Ministry:  Lindsay Drake  
Director of Care & Connection Ministry:  Jacque Coulson 

Director of Sports Ministry: Traci Schermerhorn  
Minister of Visitation:  Charles Tefft, Duane Churchman 

 

Email staff at:  firstname.lastname@AnkenyFUMC.org  

3  Locations ~ 9 Worship Services  

1 Congregation United in Christ! 
 

Uptown Campus ~ Faith Chapel ~ Christian Life Center  
 

www.AnkenyFUMC.org  
AnkenyFUMC@AnkenyFUMC.org 

FOR A COMPLETE LISTING OF AFUMC EVENTS & OPPORTUNITIES: 
Pick up a weekly calendar at any worship location (ask an usher for assistance)  

or go to our website:  www.AnkenyFUMC.org.  

Al-Anon  

Mondays, 7:00pm, Upt Rm 314  

AA  
Wednesdays, 8:00pm, Upt Rm 314  

Fridays,  6:00pm,  Upt Rm 314 
Saturdays, 6:30pm, Upt Rm 314  

Wednesdays, 6:00pm, CLC Rms 103-104 
Contact Gene & Marilyn Sewell  

(964-0041) with questions. 

Ankeny First United  

Methodist Church is a  

Stephen Ministry  

Congregation. 

 

Bright Beginnings Preschool 
 

Any questions, please contact 
Missy Starr: 229-0667 

Real. Life. Change. Saturdays at the Christian Life Cen-
ter. 6:00pm pizza and salad supper; 7:15pm worship; 
8:00pm Recovery Group breakout. While this ministry and 
worship focuses on those recovering from addictions, 

friends and family members of those recovering, and those having trouble meeting life 
on life’s terms, it is open to all. The Road’s 24 hour contact number, 515-777-8333, is 
“always on” and we are here to help. 

Welcome! 
 

Welcome to our Guests! We’re happy you are worshiping with us today and 
pray you will experience the love of Christ through our church. Each week we invite 
everyone to sign the Friendship Pads as one way to get better acquainted. To learn 
more about our church, pick up a copy of our newsletter, in-Site(s), available at each 
worship site or visit our website–www.AnkenyFUMC.org. 

Especially for Children Children are always welcome in worship, and “Worship 
Bags” with children’s activities are available for them to use. Quality childcare is pro-
vided on Sunday mornings for infants and toddlers, as well as Sunday School for chil-
dren ages 3 and up. Just ask an usher for assistance in finding the nursery or Sunday 
School rooms. A “Wee Care” Room is located in the balcony of the Uptown Sanctuary, 
so little ones can play while parents watch and listen to worship.   

Special Needs At our Uptown location, large print hymnals and bulletins and wire-
less hearing aids are available–ask an usher for assistance.  

Fellowship You are all invited to Fellowship Time! Uptown: Between the three 
Sunday services in Fellowship Hall. Faith Chapel: After both services in Fellowship 
Hall. Christian Life Center:  Between both services. Spirit Alive: Before worship. 

FOR THOSE WHO GIVE ELECTRONICALLY If you make your church contri-
butions on-line, but still find it meaningful to put something in the offering 
plate, you will find a small basket of cards at each worship site which say, “I 
give electronically.” Pick one up weekly and put it in the offering plate. To 

donate from your smart phone, use the mobile version of our online giving page at any 
time. Simply scan the image you see here using your phone’s QR code reader.  

We’re glad you worshipped with us today!   
Join us next week as we explore the following themes: 

Uptown Saturday & Sunday: “Fatherly Advice”  Rev. Bob Ward 
Christian Life Center: “Fatherly Advice”  Rev. John Wagner 
Faith Chapel: “Your Job Description” Rev. Dick Pfaltzgraff 

Featured information This Week 
 

IT’S PENTECOST  

T oday we are celebrating Pentecost, the third great festival of the church. 
We use red as the color of Pentecost, because the first followers of Jesus 
experienced the coming of the Holy Spirit as tongues of fire. Through the 

power of the Holy Spirit, these first followers were transformed from a small band 
of uncertain disciples to the mightiest missionary force the world has ever known. 
Please pray that our church–and all Christ’s churches–will be enlivened by the 
Holy Spirit today and always.   

SHOW CHOIR CAMP VOLUNTEERS  
Want to help with our church’s first Show Choir Camp, 
July 21-25? We are looking for energetic and fun Sr. 
High and adult leaders– 9

th
 grade & up–who have a 

passion for connecting children and youth to God 
through the worship arts! Those who are musically in-
clined can volunteer as choreographers, music assis-
tants, or instrumentalists in the live band. Even if you 

have NO musical experience, we need small group leaders to help with supervi-
sion and daily devotions. Volunteer orientation will be held on June 10 & June 12. 
Register now at www.ankenyfumc.org/showchoircamp.htm or email Melo-
dy.Webb@AnkenyFUMC.org. 
 

VBS FIRST AID Tent Volunteers Needed 
Health tent personnel are needed for both the morning and evening VBS sessions 
to be held the week of June 15. If you are a health professional or have training in 
First Aid, please consider signing up to help one of the times during either the 
morning or evening sessions. The evening session is Sunday, June 15–Thursday, 
June 19. The morning session is Monday June 16–Friday, June 20. To get more 
information or to indicate your willingness to help out, please sign up on the MIN-

ISTRY OPPORTUNITIES  inside the bulletin. 

PENTECOST WEEKENDPENTECOST WEEKEND  

http://www.AnkenyFUMC.org
http://www.ankenyfumc.org/showchoircamp.htm
mailto:Melody.Webb@AnkenyFUMC.org
mailto:Melody.Webb@AnkenyFUMC.org


- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - (Place in offering plate or return to Church Office) - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

 

MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES – JUNE 8, 2014 

 I can help at the VBS First Aid Tent   Morning Session    Evening Session 
 
 

Name  _________________________________________________________________ 

 
Phone________________  Email ____________________________________________ 

Uptown Campus ~ Traditional W orship  

June 8, 2014 ~ 8:30am 
 

SONGFEST        
   WELCOME/WORSHIP FOCUS 

          *CONGREGATIONAL GREETING 
*CALL TO WORSHIP                                        Acts 2:1-11          
   *PROCESSIONAL HYMN & SCRIPTURE    “Every Time I Feel the Spirit”    #404 
        with Acts 2:14-21 
        *PRAYER OF CONFESSION: O God, source of all that makes life possible, giv-
er of all that makes life good: We gather today to thank you for sending the Holy 
Spirit upon your church. You have called us together as people of different ages 
and races, varied gifts and opinions, and invited us to follow Jesus. Forgive us for 
those times when we have fallen short as a church and as individuals. Too often 
we forget to open our lives to the guidance and power of your indwelling Spirit. 
Forgive us and renew us today to be your Pentecost people. Amen.  
               *WORDS OF PARDON AND ASSURANCE  
ANTHEM                 “Fill-a Me Up”            [Pepper Choplin]             Chancel Choir  
TIME WITH THE CHILDREN 

MALAWI MISSION TRIP COMMISSIONING 

PRAYERS OF THE PEOPLE / THE LORD’S PRAYER  

PRAYER HYMN   “There’s a Sweet, Sweet Spirit in This Place”    #334 (sing twice) 

SERMON            “First Person Pentecost—You Are There”         Rev. Martha Ward 

OFFERING OUR GIFTS TO GOD 
  MINISTRY HIGHLIGHTS                                        
    OFFERTORY                           “Holy Spirit”          [Townend/Getty]  
                                           Anne Marie Webb, Christine Stone, Jan Boehm 
        *DOXOLOGY                 
            *PRAYER OF DEDICATION 

*HYMN OF DEDICATION                “God of Grace and God of Glory”           #577 
*BENEDICTION/POSTLUDE  

                                  *Please stand if you are able. 

Note:  Please silence all cell phones & refrain from flash photography during worship. 

Sermon Reflection Questions During the coming week, we encourage you to 

consider these questions in your personal prayer time or small group discussions: 
1. When have you “felt the Spirit”—in prayer, worship, mission, small group sharing? 

2. Have you experienced how the Holy Spirit breaks down barriers between people? 

3. Can you think of someone you might tell about your experience of the Holy Spirit? 

Opportunities for Ministry & Growth www.AnkenyFUMC.org 

At Ankeny First United Methodist Church, we are intentional in keeping our Membership  
covenant to uphold the United Methodist Church by our prayers, presence, gifts, service & witness: 

 

PRAYERS:  The following are some of our joys and concerns: 
Hospitals:  Methodist: Duane Churchman   Blank: Rory Kiefer    
Altar Rose (Uptown): In celebration of the birth of Elizabeth Ilene Drake, daughter of Travis & Lindsay Drake on 

May 30.  
Altar Flowers: Provided by the Chancel Choir, to the glory of God and in celebration of our Music Ministry. 
 

PRESENCE:  The following are attendance figures from last week. 
WORSHIP (The Road)82  (Sat)49  (8:30)172  (9:45)178  (11:00)149 
                  (CLC-9:00)278  (CLC-10:45)166  (FC-9:00)61  (FC-10:30)35  Total = 1,170  
SUNDAY SCHOOL (Uptown)97  (FC)14 (CLC)113  Total = 224 
 

GIFTS: Last week’s offering for Christ’s work here and around the world: 
General Budget $29,123.45   Capital Campaign $8,487.77   Missions $3,541.87   Other $402.46 
 

SERVICE:  Today’s Worship Helpers are listed below.   
Ushers: Head Usher: Darrell Krei; Beyer family, Jim & Judy Logan, Temeyer family  
Greeters: Wil & Paula Freeseman, Lois Lamansky  
Chancel Choir Director:  Melody Webb  Pianist: Christine Stone 
Sound: Randy Rees  Powerpoint: Caleb Webb  
Fellowship Servers: Ruth Circle Acolytes: Confirmation Students 

MISSION & OUTREACH 
UMW All Church Rummage/Bake Sale Aug. 1-2 at the Christian Life Cen-
ter The UMW is hosting another summer rummage sale giving you the opportunity to 
donate your clean and gently used clothing and treasures that are no longer of use to you. 
They are also looking for donations of baked goods, and volunteers before, during and 
after the sale. Any questions can be directed to Wanda Long, 669-8636. Donations will be 
accepted July 30, 4:00-8:00pm and July 31, 8:00am-6:00pm at the CLC. 

Agape Garden Needs clean grass Clippings If you have CLEAN grass clippings, 
the garden would love them! Deliver to the designated area at the Agape Garden at our 
Faith Chapel location.  

Bidwell Riverside needs our help! If you and/or your family have free time on 
Wednesdays from 4:00-8:00pm, Bidwell needs assistance receiving and restocking their 
DMARC food shipment. Great for individuals, families, small groups or employer groups. It 
is a big job, and we need all the help we can get! Bidwell is located just off SE 14 th St. in 
Des Moines. If you can help, even for part of that time, contact Renee Gillette at 515-975-
0807 or e-mail reneegillette@mchsi.com.  

YOUTH NEWS 
The Gathering On the Go Starts tonight!  8th-12th Graders are invited to meet 
at the home of Rick Webb TONIGHT for a meal, games, devotions and fun from 6:00-
8:30pm—205 NE 15th St., Ankeny.  

The Gathering Late Night  New for 10th-12th Graders! You are invited after the 
Gathering on the Go to extend your night for more fellowship. We will decide together 
each nightly activity—8:30pm. 

Please note for summer Youth activities, grades reflect 2013-14 school year (the grade 
the youth just completed). 

CHILDREN & FAMILIES 
This Summer Ankeny FUMC will offer a SHOW CHOIR 
CAMP This camp, Monday, July 21–Friday, July 25, will help 
students experience the basics of show choir, with inspirational 
music, fun choreography and daily devotions. 1st–4th grades will 
meet 9:00am to noon; 5th–8th grades will meet from 1:00–4:00pm, 
with a performance on Friday evening. Cost: $30. Registration is 

open through June 20. Register now at www.ankenyfumc.org. 

Springbrook Camp July 15-16 Current 3rd-6th graders are invited to a two-day/one 
night camp at Springbrook State Park. Enjoy nature, learn about God’s wonderful world, 
hike, swim, and much more. $40. Space is limited! www.ankenyfumc.org. 

OPPORTUNITIES FOR ADULT STUDY & CONNECTION 

The Singles Ministry Team invites all AFUMC’s singles over 30 to join us for fellow-
ship and fun on the third Saturday of every month. We will be meeting from 7:00-10:00pm 
in Fellowship Hall (north entrances) on June 21  for an evening of fun and games. Bring 
your favorite snack to share and be prepared for some special mixing!  Please contact the 
office at 964-4249 with questions. 

June 21 Methodist Motorcycle Ministry Event The next Mystery 
Motorcycle ride will be Saturday, June 21. The ride will be approximately 5 
hours long and will depart from the North Uptown parking lot 10:00am. You 
will stop at a restaurant for lunch along the route. No registration required; 
just show up!   

NEWS TO KNOW 

New BootCamp Sessions to Begin at the CLC Looking for the perfect combina-
tion of cardio and strength training? Bootcamp is designed to push participants harder 
than they'd push themselves. Our goal is to offer encouragement rather than intimidation. 
Registration is $40 for this five-day per week class. New sessions begin as follows: 
7:00am BootCamp: (Monday-Friday) June 9–August 1 and 5:15am BootCamp: 

(Monday-Friday) June 23–August 15. Register at www.ankenyfumc.org/bootcamp.htm 

Last Chance to Register for “Every Body Matters” Our new evening fitness 
class/small group opportunity at the CLC begins Tuesday, June 10. This 8-week session 
has cardio/toning workouts along with a small group study of the book, "Every Body Mat-
ters." Grow spiritually while getting in better shape physically! Expect a diverse set of clas-
ses on Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursdays at 6:30pm. Cost of $50 includes the book. 
www.ankenyfumc.org/summer-adult-fitness.htm 

The 2014 Malawi trip departs on June 14 for a two week Partnership of Hope Mis-
sion Trip with our United Methodist friends in this small African country. Follow their blog 
http://malawihopeandpresence.blogspot.com/ and please keep them in your prayers. 

“Miles for Miracles 5K” Volunteers Needed Volunteers are needed to help at 
our 5K on Saturday, June 14. The race begins at 8:30am at the Christian Life Center. 
Help is needed with set-up, tear-down, and helping at street crossings. If you are interest-
ed in getting involved in sports ministry, contact Traci Schermerhorn at 
traci.schermerhorn@ankenyfumc.org or 289-9153. 

The Endowment Committee will hold an open house for Inspiration 
Studios on Sunday, June 15, at our Uptown location. Look for signs directing you up-
stairs to the studio after worship services and stop by the display about the Endowment 
Committee in the narthex. The Endowment Committee provided $10,000 to equip Inspira-
tion Studios and wants you to see how these funds enhance ministry. Randy Rees will 
host the event and he is always looking for people interested in being on the video minis-
try team! 

AFUMC I-Cubs Family Outing, Sunday, June 22, 1:05pm Join our 
church family as we watch the Iowa Cubs take on the Albuquerque Isotopes. 
Kids will have the opportunity to run the bases after the game (weather per-
mitting)! Tickets can be purchased at a group discount rate of $6 per person 
(normally $10). Tickets will be available at Will Call on game day. Register at 
www.ankenyfumc.org/icubs or contact the CLC office with questions: 515-289-9153. 

Thank you to all my AFUMC friends for the cards and encouragement during my recent 
recovery. ~Howard Twidt  

Mark your calendars for Martha & Bob Ward’s retirement celebra-
tion! Let’s help the Wards celebrate their upcoming retirement and thank them for all 
their years of serving the Lord! Mark your calendars for Sunday, June 29, at the Christian 
Life Center from 2:00-5:00pm with a program from 3:00-3:30pm. More details upcoming.  

Welcome to our new part-time Office Assistant, Cinnamon Stroud Shar-
ing responsibilities with Rhonda Garcia in the Uptown front office is Cinnamon Stroud, 
who will be working half time in the capacity of Office Assistant. She is no stranger to our 
church, as she and her husband Jeramie are active volunteers in many areas of the life 
of the church. We are pleased to welcome Cinnamon! 

Capital Campaign Round-Up You can help our church have a strong finish for our 
current “Three Sites-One Future Campaign” by making your concluding gifts to that 
effort this month. And in order to continue with strong momentum into the future, please 
prayerfully consider “rolling-over” your current campaign pledge or making a new pledge 
to the 2014-2017 “Faith Grows Here” Campaign. Pledge cards are available at all wor-
ship sites, contact the church office, or make your gift on-line. Remember that these gifts 
are used in the following way:  70% for CLC mortgage payments; 20% for capital im-
provements at all three sites (upcoming summer project – Uptown front entry!), and 10% 
for the capital projects of our mission partners in Malawi and at Trinity UMC in Des 
Moines. 

mailto:reneegillette@mchsi.com
http://www.ankenyfumc.org
http://www.ankenyfumc.org
http://www.ankenyfumc.org/bootcamp.htm
http://www.ankenyfumc.org/summer-adult-fitness.htm
http://malawihopeandpresence.blogspot.com/
mailto:traci.schermerhorn@ankenyfumc.org
http://www.ankenyfumc.org/icubs


Uptown Campus ~ Contemporary W orship  

June 8, 2014 ~ 9:45am  

 

GATHERING SONG         
    WELCOME /WORSHIP FOCUS 
          *CONGREGATIONAL GREETING 
                 SCRIPTURE  Acts 2:1-11 
                       *PRAISE SONGS & SCRIPTURE Acts 2:14-21 

 

PRAYER TIME/PRAYER SONG 
 

SERMON  
“First Person Pentecost—You Are There”  

Rev. Martha Ward 
 

OFFERING OUR GIFTS TO GOD 
MINISTRY HIGHLIGHTS:  

OFFERTORY 
“Holy Spirit” [Townend/Getty]  

Anne Marie Webb, Christine Stone, Jan Boehm 
 

*BENEDICTION SONG 

  
 

  *Please stand if you are able. 
Note:  Please silence all cell phones & refrain from flash photography during worship. 

At Ankeny First United Methodist Church, we are intentional in keeping our Membership  
covenant to uphold the United Methodist Church by our prayers, presence, gifts, service & witness: 

 

PRAYERS:  The following are some of our joys and concerns: 
Hospitals:  Methodist: Duane Churchman   Blank: Rory Kiefer    
Altar Rose (Uptown): In celebration of the birth of Elizabeth Ilene Drake, daughter of Travis & Lindsay Drake on 

May 30.  
Altar Flowers: Provided by the Chancel Choir, to the glory of God and in celebration of our Music Ministry. 
 

PRESENCE:  The following are attendance figures from last week. 
WORSHIP (The Road)82  (Sat)49  (8:30)172  (9:45)178  (11:00)149 
                  (CLC-9:00)278  (CLC-10:45)166  (FC-9:00)61  (FC-10:30)35  Total = 1,170  
SUNDAY SCHOOL (Uptown)97  (FC)14 (CLC)113  Total = 224 
 

GIFTS: Last week’s offering for Christ’s work here and around the world: 
General Budget $29,123.45   Capital Campaign $8,487.77   Missions $3,541.87   Other $402.46 
 

SERVICE:  Today’s Worship Helpers are listed below.   
Ushers: Head Ushers: Jon Vandervort, John Pearson  
Greeters: Mitch & Micki Myers, Royce & Edie Fichtner 
Worship Team: Praiseworthy    
Sound: Randy Rees  Powerpoint: Jessica VanDerHeyden  Fellowship Servers: Ruth Circle 

Sermon Reflection Questions During the coming week, we encourage you to 
consider these questions in your personal prayer time or small group discussions: 

1. When have you “felt the Spirit”—in prayer, worship, mission, small group sharing? 

2. Have you experienced how the Holy Spirit breaks down barriers between people? 

3. Can you think of someone you might tell about your experience of the Holy Spirit? 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - (Place in offering plate or return to Church Office) - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

 

MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES – JUNE 8, 2014 

 I can help at the VBS First Aid Tent   Morning Session    Evening Session 
 
 

Name  _________________________________________________________________ 

 
Phone________________  Email ____________________________________________ 

Opportunities for Ministry & Growth www.AnkenyFUMC.org 

MISSION & OUTREACH 
UMW All Church Rummage/Bake Sale Aug. 1-2 at the Christian Life Cen-
ter The UMW is hosting another summer rummage sale giving you the opportunity to 
donate your clean and gently used clothing and treasures that are no longer of use to you. 
They are also looking for donations of baked goods, and volunteers before, during and 
after the sale. Any questions can be directed to Wanda Long, 669-8636. Donations will be 
accepted July 30, 4:00-8:00pm and July 31, 8:00am-6:00pm at the CLC. 

Agape Garden Needs clean grass Clippings If you have CLEAN grass clippings, 
the garden would love them! Deliver to the designated area at the Agape Garden at our 
Faith Chapel location.  

Bidwell Riverside needs our help! If you and/or your family have free time on 
Wednesdays from 4:00-8:00pm, Bidwell needs assistance receiving and restocking their 
DMARC food shipment. Great for individuals, families, small groups or employer groups. It 
is a big job, and we need all the help we can get! Bidwell is located just off SE 14 th St. in 
Des Moines. If you can help, even for part of that time, contact Renee Gillette at 515-975-
0807 or e-mail reneegillette@mchsi.com.  

YOUTH NEWS 
The Gathering On the Go Starts tonight!  8th-12th Graders are invited to meet 
at the home of Rick Webb TONIGHT for a meal, games, devotions and fun from 6:00-
8:30pm—205 NE 15th St., Ankeny.  

The Gathering Late Night  New for 10th-12th Graders! You are invited after the 
Gathering on the Go to extend your night for more fellowship. We will decide together 
each nightly activity—8:30pm. 

Please note for summer Youth activities, grades reflect 2013-14 school year (the grade 
the youth just completed). 

CHILDREN & FAMILIES 
This Summer Ankeny FUMC will offer a SHOW CHOIR 
CAMP This camp, Monday, July 21–Friday, July 25, will help 
students experience the basics of show choir, with inspirational 
music, fun choreography and daily devotions. 1st–4th grades will 
meet 9:00am to noon; 5th–8th grades will meet from 1:00–4:00pm, 
with a performance on Friday evening. Cost: $30. Registration is 

open through June 20. Register now at www.ankenyfumc.org. 

Springbrook Camp July 15-16 Current 3rd-6th graders are invited to a two-day/one 
night camp at Springbrook State Park. Enjoy nature, learn about God’s wonderful world, 
hike, swim, and much more. $40. Space is limited! www.ankenyfumc.org. 

OPPORTUNITIES FOR ADULT STUDY & CONNECTION 

The Singles Ministry Team invites all AFUMC’s singles over 30 to join us for fellow-
ship and fun on the third Saturday of every month. We will be meeting from 7:00-10:00pm 
in Fellowship Hall (north entrances) on June 21  for an evening of fun and games. Bring 
your favorite snack to share and be prepared for some special mixing!  Please contact the 
office at 964-4249 with questions. 

June 21 Methodist Motorcycle Ministry Event The next Mystery 
Motorcycle ride will be Saturday, June 21. The ride will be approximately 5 
hours long and will depart from the North Uptown parking lot 10:00am. You 
will stop at a restaurant for lunch along the route. No registration required; 
just show up!   

NEWS TO KNOW 

New BootCamp Sessions to Begin at the CLC Looking for the perfect combina-
tion of cardio and strength training? Bootcamp is designed to push participants harder 
than they'd push themselves. Our goal is to offer encouragement rather than intimidation. 
Registration is $40 for this five-day per week class. New sessions begin as follows: 
7:00am BootCamp: (Monday-Friday) June 9–August 1 and 5:15am BootCamp: 

(Monday-Friday) June 23–August 15. Register at www.ankenyfumc.org/bootcamp.htm 

Last Chance to Register for “Every Body Matters” Our new evening fitness 
class/small group opportunity at the CLC begins Tuesday, June 10. This 8-week session 
has cardio/toning workouts along with a small group study of the book, "Every Body Mat-
ters." Grow spiritually while getting in better shape physically! Expect a diverse set of clas-
ses on Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursdays at 6:30pm. Cost of $50 includes the book. 
www.ankenyfumc.org/summer-adult-fitness.htm 

The 2014 Malawi trip departs on June 14 for a two week Partnership of Hope Mis-
sion Trip with our United Methodist friends in this small African country. Follow their blog 
http://malawihopeandpresence.blogspot.com/ and please keep them in your prayers. 

“Miles for Miracles 5K” Volunteers Needed Volunteers are needed to help at 
our 5K on Saturday, June 14. The race begins at 8:30am at the Christian Life Center. 
Help is needed with set-up, tear-down, and helping at street crossings. If you are interest-
ed in getting involved in sports ministry, contact Traci Schermerhorn at 
traci.schermerhorn@ankenyfumc.org or 289-9153. 

The Endowment Committee will hold an open house for Inspiration 
Studios on Sunday, June 15, at our Uptown location. Look for signs directing you up-
stairs to the studio after worship services and stop by the display about the Endowment 
Committee in the narthex. The Endowment Committee provided $10,000 to equip Inspira-
tion Studios and wants you to see how these funds enhance ministry. Randy Rees will 
host the event and he is always looking for people interested in being on the video minis-
try team! 

AFUMC I-Cubs Family Outing, Sunday, June 22, 1:05pm Join our 
church family as we watch the Iowa Cubs take on the Albuquerque Isotopes. 
Kids will have the opportunity to run the bases after the game (weather per-
mitting)! Tickets can be purchased at a group discount rate of $6 per person 
(normally $10). Tickets will be available at Will Call on game day. Register at 
www.ankenyfumc.org/icubs or contact the CLC office with questions: 515-289-9153. 

Thank you to all my AFUMC friends for the cards and encouragement during my recent 
recovery. ~Howard Twidt  

Mark your calendars for Martha & Bob Ward’s retirement celebra-
tion! Let’s help the Wards celebrate their upcoming retirement and thank them for all 
their years of serving the Lord! Mark your calendars for Sunday, June 29, at the Christian 
Life Center from 2:00-5:00pm with a program from 3:00-3:30pm. More details upcoming.  

Welcome to our new part-time Office Assistant, Cinnamon Stroud Shar-
ing responsibilities with Rhonda Garcia in the Uptown front office is Cinnamon Stroud, 
who will be working half time in the capacity of Office Assistant. She is no stranger to our 
church, as she and her husband Jeramie are active volunteers in many areas of the life 
of the church. We are pleased to welcome Cinnamon! 

Capital Campaign Round-Up You can help our church have a strong finish for our 
current “Three Sites-One Future Campaign” by making your concluding gifts to that 
effort this month. And in order to continue with strong momentum into the future, please 
prayerfully consider “rolling-over” your current campaign pledge or making a new pledge 
to the 2014-2017 “Faith Grows Here” Campaign. Pledge cards are available at all wor-
ship sites, contact the church office, or make your gift on-line. Remember that these gifts 
are used in the following way:  70% for CLC mortgage payments; 20% for capital im-
provements at all three sites (upcoming summer project – Uptown front entry!), and 10% 
for the capital projects of our mission partners in Malawi and at Trinity UMC in Des 
Moines. 
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At Ankeny First United Methodist Church, we are intentional in keeping our Membership  
covenant to uphold the United Methodist Church by our prayers, presence, gifts, service & witness: 

 

PRAYERS:  The following are some of our joys and concerns: 
Hospitals:  Methodist: Duane Churchman   Blank: Rory Kiefer    
Altar Rose (Uptown): In celebration of the birth of Elizabeth Ilene Drake, daughter of Travis & Lindsay Drake on 

May 30.  
Altar Flowers: Provided by the Chancel Choir, to the glory of God and in celebration of our Music Ministry. 
 

PRESENCE:  The following are attendance figures from last week. 
WORSHIP (The Road)82  (Sat)49  (8:30)172  (9:45)178  (11:00)149 
                  (CLC-9:00)278  (CLC-10:45)166  (FC-9:00)61  (FC-10:30)35  Total = 1,170  
SUNDAY SCHOOL (Uptown)97  (FC)14 (CLC)113  Total = 224 
 

GIFTS: Last week’s offering for Christ’s work here and around the world: 
General Budget $29,123.45   Capital Campaign $8,487.77   Missions $3,541.87   Other $402.46 

 

Sermon Notes: 
 
 
 

 

Christian Life Center ~ Contemporary W orship 

June 8, 2014 ~ 9:00am & 10:45am  
 

 

GATHERING SONG / WELCOME 
 

*PRAISE/PRAYER 
 

MALAWI MISSION TRIP COMMISSIONING (10:45) 
 

CHILDREN’S TIME 
 

SCRIPTURE 
 Acts 2:7-24, 36-41 

 

SERMON   
“Alighting Enabler” 
Rev. John Wagner 

 

OFFERING TIME 
 

*CLOSING SONG 
 

*Please stand if you are able. 
 Note:  Please silence all cell phones & refrain from flash photography during worship. 

Sermon Reflection Questions During the coming week, we encourage you to 
consider these questions in your personal prayer time or small group discussions:  

1. What is the significance of Pentecost for you?  
2. Do we fear the transformation offered by the spirit?  
3. What new languages will you speak this week?  

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - (Place in offering plate or return to Church Office) - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

 

MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES – JUNE 8, 2014 

 I can help at the VBS First Aid Tent   Morning Session    Evening Session 
 
 

Name  _________________________________________________________________ 

 
Phone________________  Email ____________________________________________ 

Opportunities for Ministry & Growth www.AnkenyFUMC.org 

MISSION & OUTREACH 
UMW All Church Rummage/Bake Sale Aug. 1-2 at the Christian Life Cen-
ter The UMW is hosting another summer rummage sale giving you the opportunity to 
donate your clean and gently used clothing and treasures that are no longer of use to you. 
They are also looking for donations of baked goods, and volunteers before, during and 
after the sale. Any questions can be directed to Wanda Long, 669-8636. Donations will be 
accepted July 30, 4:00-8:00pm and July 31, 8:00am-6:00pm at the CLC. 

Agape Garden Needs clean grass Clippings If you have CLEAN grass clippings, 
the garden would love them! Deliver to the designated area at the Agape Garden at our 
Faith Chapel location.  

Bidwell Riverside needs our help! If you and/or your family have free time on 
Wednesdays from 4:00-8:00pm, Bidwell needs assistance receiving and restocking their 
DMARC food shipment. Great for individuals, families, small groups or employer groups. It 
is a big job, and we need all the help we can get! Bidwell is located just off SE 14 th St. in 
Des Moines. If you can help, even for part of that time, contact Renee Gillette at 515-975-
0807 or e-mail reneegillette@mchsi.com.  

YOUTH NEWS 
The Gathering On the Go Starts tonight!  8th-12th Graders are invited to meet 
at the home of Rick Webb TONIGHT for a meal, games, devotions and fun from 6:00-
8:30pm—205 NE 15th St., Ankeny.  

The Gathering Late Night  New for 10th-12th Graders! You are invited after the 
Gathering on the Go to extend your night for more fellowship. We will decide together 
each nightly activity—8:30pm. 

Please note for summer Youth activities, grades reflect 2013-14 school year (the grade 
the youth just completed). 

CHILDREN & FAMILIES 
This Summer Ankeny FUMC will offer a SHOW CHOIR 
CAMP This camp, Monday, July 21–Friday, July 25, will help 
students experience the basics of show choir, with inspirational 
music, fun choreography and daily devotions. 1st–4th grades will 
meet 9:00am to noon; 5th–8th grades will meet from 1:00–4:00pm, 
with a performance on Friday evening. Cost: $30. Registration is 

open through June 20. Register now at www.ankenyfumc.org. 

Springbrook Camp July 15-16 Current 3rd-6th graders are invited to a two-day/one 
night camp at Springbrook State Park. Enjoy nature, learn about God’s wonderful world, 
hike, swim, and much more. $40. Space is limited! www.ankenyfumc.org. 

OPPORTUNITIES FOR ADULT STUDY & CONNECTION 

The Singles Ministry Team invites all AFUMC’s singles over 30 to join us for fellow-
ship and fun on the third Saturday of every month. We will be meeting from 7:00-10:00pm 
in Fellowship Hall (north entrances) on June 21  for an evening of fun and games. Bring 
your favorite snack to share and be prepared for some special mixing!  Please contact the 
office at 964-4249 with questions. 

June 21 Methodist Motorcycle Ministry Event The next Mystery 
Motorcycle ride will be Saturday, June 21. The ride will be approximately 5 
hours long and will depart from the North Uptown parking lot 10:00am. You 
will stop at a restaurant for lunch along the route. No registration required; 
just show up!   

NEWS TO KNOW 

New BootCamp Sessions to Begin at the CLC Looking for the perfect combina-
tion of cardio and strength training? Bootcamp is designed to push participants harder 
than they'd push themselves. Our goal is to offer encouragement rather than intimidation. 
Registration is $40 for this five-day per week class. New sessions begin as follows: 
7:00am BootCamp: (Monday-Friday) June 9–August 1 and 5:15am BootCamp: 

(Monday-Friday) June 23–August 15. Register at www.ankenyfumc.org/bootcamp.htm 

Last Chance to Register for “Every Body Matters” Our new evening fitness 
class/small group opportunity at the CLC begins Tuesday, June 10. This 8-week session 
has cardio/toning workouts along with a small group study of the book, "Every Body Mat-
ters." Grow spiritually while getting in better shape physically! Expect a diverse set of clas-
ses on Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursdays at 6:30pm. Cost of $50 includes the book. 
www.ankenyfumc.org/summer-adult-fitness.htm 

The 2014 Malawi trip departs on June 14 for a two week Partnership of Hope Mis-
sion Trip with our United Methodist friends in this small African country. Follow their blog 
http://malawihopeandpresence.blogspot.com/ and please keep them in your prayers. 

“Miles for Miracles 5K” Volunteers Needed Volunteers are needed to help at 
our 5K on Saturday, June 14. The race begins at 8:30am at the Christian Life Center. 
Help is needed with set-up, tear-down, and helping at street crossings. If you are interest-
ed in getting involved in sports ministry, contact Traci Schermerhorn at 
traci.schermerhorn@ankenyfumc.org or 289-9153. 

The Endowment Committee will hold an open house for Inspiration 
Studios on Sunday, June 15, at our Uptown location. Look for signs directing you up-
stairs to the studio after worship services and stop by the display about the Endowment 
Committee in the narthex. The Endowment Committee provided $10,000 to equip Inspira-
tion Studios and wants you to see how these funds enhance ministry. Randy Rees will 
host the event and he is always looking for people interested in being on the video minis-
try team! 

AFUMC I-Cubs Family Outing, Sunday, June 22, 1:05pm Join our 
church family as we watch the Iowa Cubs take on the Albuquerque Isotopes. 
Kids will have the opportunity to run the bases after the game (weather per-
mitting)! Tickets can be purchased at a group discount rate of $6 per person 
(normally $10). Tickets will be available at Will Call on game day. Register at 
www.ankenyfumc.org/icubs or contact the CLC office with questions: 515-289-9153. 

Thank you to all my AFUMC friends for the cards and encouragement during my recent 
recovery. ~Howard Twidt  

Mark your calendars for Martha & Bob Ward’s retirement celebra-
tion! Let’s help the Wards celebrate their upcoming retirement and thank them for all 
their years of serving the Lord! Mark your calendars for Sunday, June 29, at the Christian 
Life Center from 2:00-5:00pm with a program from 3:00-3:30pm. More details upcoming.  

Welcome to our new part-time Office Assistant, Cinnamon Stroud Shar-
ing responsibilities with Rhonda Garcia in the Uptown front office is Cinnamon Stroud, 
who will be working half time in the capacity of Office Assistant. She is no stranger to our 
church, as she and her husband Jeramie are active volunteers in many areas of the life 
of the church. We are pleased to welcome Cinnamon! 

Capital Campaign Round-Up You can help our church have a strong finish for our 
current “Three Sites-One Future Campaign” by making your concluding gifts to that 
effort this month. And in order to continue with strong momentum into the future, please 
prayerfully consider “rolling-over” your current campaign pledge or making a new pledge 
to the 2014-2017 “Faith Grows Here” Campaign. Pledge cards are available at all wor-
ship sites, contact the church office, or make your gift on-line. Remember that these gifts 
are used in the following way:  70% for CLC mortgage payments; 20% for capital im-
provements at all three sites (upcoming summer project – Uptown front entry!), and 10% 
for the capital projects of our mission partners in Malawi and at Trinity UMC in Des 
Moines. 

mailto:reneegillette@mchsi.com
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http://www.ankenyfumc.org
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Uptown Campus ~ Spirited Traditional W orship  

June 8, 2014 ~ 11:00am 
 

PRELUDE                                             “Let the Fire Fall”            

WELCOME/WORSHIP FOCUS 
    *CONGREGATIONAL GREETING 
          SCRIPTURE  Acts 2:1-11 
             *HYMN OF PRAISE & SCRIPTURE       “Every Time I Feel the Spirit”  
       #404 / Acts 2:14-21    

              *GATHERING SONG            “Build Your Kingdom Here”                              

ANTHEM               “Fill-a Me Up”         [Pepper Choplin]       Chancel Choir 

TIME WITH THE CHILDREN  

JOYS & CONCERNS/PRAYERS OF THE PEOPLE / THE LORD’S PRAYER 

PRAYER SONG                                                  “Breathe On Me”  

SERMON     “First Person Pentecost—You Are There”     Rev. Martha Ward 
OFFERING OUR GIFTS TO GOD 
   MINISTRY HIGHLIGHTS   
     OFFERTORY                “Holy Spirit”          [Townend/Getty]  
                                Anne Marie Webb, Christine Stone, Jan Boehm         
        *DOXOLOGY  

*HYMN OF DEDICATION         “God of Grace and God of Glory”       #577 
   *BENEDICTION/POSTLUDE           

*Please stand if you are able. 

Note:  Please silence all cell phones & refrain from flash photography during worship. 

At Ankeny First United Methodist Church, we are intentional in keeping our Membership  
covenant to uphold the United Methodist Church by our prayers, presence, gifts, service & witness: 

 

PRAYERS:  The following are some of our joys and concerns: 
Hospitals:  Methodist: Duane Churchman   Blank: Rory Kiefer    
Altar Rose (Uptown): In celebration of the birth of Elizabeth Ilene Drake, daughter of Travis & Lindsay Drake on 

May 30.  
Altar Flowers: Provided by the Chancel Choir, to the glory of God and in celebration of our Music Ministry. 
 

PRESENCE:  The following are attendance figures from last week. 
WORSHIP (The Road)82  (Sat)49  (8:30)172  (9:45)178  (11:00)149 
                  (CLC-9:00)278  (CLC-10:45)166  (FC-9:00)61  (FC-10:30)35  Total = 1,170  
SUNDAY SCHOOL (Uptown)97  (FC)14 (CLC)113  Total = 224 
 

GIFTS: Last week’s offering for Christ’s work here and around the world: 
General Budget $29,123.45   Capital Campaign $8,487.77   Missions $3,541.87   Other $402.46 
 

SERVICE:  Today’s Worship Helpers are listed below.   
Ushers: Head Ushers: Randy Miller; Mike Long, Dennis & Carol Miller, Kerry Jo Ostring, Tara Ramsey 
Greeters: Mel & Kathy Weatherwax, Bill & Vi Nelson Fellowship Servers: Ruth Circle 
Chancel Choir Director:  Melody Webb  Chancel Choir Accompanist: Christine Stone 
Acolytes: Confirmation Students   Worship Team: Psalm 2  Organist: Jan Boehm 
Sound: Todd Gilpin Powerpoint: Jack Lewton 

  

 

Sermon Reflection Questions During the coming week, we encourage you to 
consider these questions in your personal prayer time or small group discussions:  

1. When have you “felt the Spirit”—in prayer, worship, mission, small group sharing? 

2. Have you experienced how the Holy Spirit breaks down barriers between people? 

3. Can you think of someone you might tell about your experience of the Holy Spirit? 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - (Place in offering plate or return to Church Office) - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

 

MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES – JUNE 8, 2014 

 I can help at the VBS First Aid Tent   Morning Session    Evening Session 
 
 

Name  _________________________________________________________________ 

 
Phone________________  Email ____________________________________________ 

Opportunities for Ministry & Growth www.AnkenyFUMC.org 

MISSION & OUTREACH 
UMW All Church Rummage/Bake Sale Aug. 1-2 at the Christian Life Cen-
ter The UMW is hosting another summer rummage sale giving you the opportunity to 
donate your clean and gently used clothing and treasures that are no longer of use to you. 
They are also looking for donations of baked goods, and volunteers before, during and 
after the sale. Any questions can be directed to Wanda Long, 669-8636. Donations will be 
accepted July 30, 4:00-8:00pm and July 31, 8:00am-6:00pm at the CLC. 

Agape Garden Needs clean grass Clippings If you have CLEAN grass clippings, 
the garden would love them! Deliver to the designated area at the Agape Garden at our 
Faith Chapel location.  

Bidwell Riverside needs our help! If you and/or your family have free time on 
Wednesdays from 4:00-8:00pm, Bidwell needs assistance receiving and restocking their 
DMARC food shipment. Great for individuals, families, small groups or employer groups. It 
is a big job, and we need all the help we can get! Bidwell is located just off SE 14 th St. in 
Des Moines. If you can help, even for part of that time, contact Renee Gillette at 515-975-
0807 or e-mail reneegillette@mchsi.com.  

YOUTH NEWS 
The Gathering On the Go Starts tonight!  8th-12th Graders are invited to meet 
at the home of Rick Webb TONIGHT for a meal, games, devotions and fun from 6:00-
8:30pm—205 NE 15th St., Ankeny.  

The Gathering Late Night  New for 10th-12th Graders! You are invited after the 
Gathering on the Go to extend your night for more fellowship. We will decide together 
each nightly activity—8:30pm. 

Please note for summer Youth activities, grades reflect 2013-14 school year (the grade 
the youth just completed). 

CHILDREN & FAMILIES 
This Summer Ankeny FUMC will offer a SHOW CHOIR 
CAMP This camp, Monday, July 21–Friday, July 25, will help 
students experience the basics of show choir, with inspirational 
music, fun choreography and daily devotions. 1st–4th grades will 
meet 9:00am to noon; 5th–8th grades will meet from 1:00–4:00pm, 
with a performance on Friday evening. Cost: $30. Registration is 

open through June 20. Register now at www.ankenyfumc.org. 

Springbrook Camp July 15-16 Current 3rd-6th graders are invited to a two-day/one 
night camp at Springbrook State Park. Enjoy nature, learn about God’s wonderful world, 
hike, swim, and much more. $40. Space is limited! www.ankenyfumc.org. 

OPPORTUNITIES FOR ADULT STUDY & CONNECTION 

The Singles Ministry Team invites all AFUMC’s singles over 30 to join us for fellow-
ship and fun on the third Saturday of every month. We will be meeting from 7:00-10:00pm 
in Fellowship Hall (north entrances) on June 21  for an evening of fun and games. Bring 
your favorite snack to share and be prepared for some special mixing!  Please contact the 
office at 964-4249 with questions. 

June 21 Methodist Motorcycle Ministry Event The next Mystery 
Motorcycle ride will be Saturday, June 21. The ride will be approximately 5 
hours long and will depart from the North Uptown parking lot 10:00am. You 
will stop at a restaurant for lunch along the route. No registration required; 
just show up!   

NEWS TO KNOW 

New BootCamp Sessions to Begin at the CLC Looking for the perfect combina-
tion of cardio and strength training? Bootcamp is designed to push participants harder 
than they'd push themselves. Our goal is to offer encouragement rather than intimidation. 
Registration is $40 for this five-day per week class. New sessions begin as follows: 
7:00am BootCamp: (Monday-Friday) June 9–August 1 and 5:15am BootCamp: 

(Monday-Friday) June 23–August 15. Register at www.ankenyfumc.org/bootcamp.htm 

Last Chance to Register for “Every Body Matters” Our new evening fitness 
class/small group opportunity at the CLC begins Tuesday, June 10. This 8-week session 
has cardio/toning workouts along with a small group study of the book, "Every Body Mat-
ters." Grow spiritually while getting in better shape physically! Expect a diverse set of clas-
ses on Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursdays at 6:30pm. Cost of $50 includes the book. 
www.ankenyfumc.org/summer-adult-fitness.htm 

The 2014 Malawi trip departs on June 14 for a two week Partnership of Hope Mis-
sion Trip with our United Methodist friends in this small African country. Follow their blog 
http://malawihopeandpresence.blogspot.com/ and please keep them in your prayers. 

“Miles for Miracles 5K” Volunteers Needed Volunteers are needed to help at 
our 5K on Saturday, June 14. The race begins at 8:30am at the Christian Life Center. 
Help is needed with set-up, tear-down, and helping at street crossings. If you are interest-
ed in getting involved in sports ministry, contact Traci Schermerhorn at 
traci.schermerhorn@ankenyfumc.org or 289-9153. 

The Endowment Committee will hold an open house for Inspiration 
Studios on Sunday, June 15, at our Uptown location. Look for signs directing you up-
stairs to the studio after worship services and stop by the display about the Endowment 
Committee in the narthex. The Endowment Committee provided $10,000 to equip Inspira-
tion Studios and wants you to see how these funds enhance ministry. Randy Rees will 
host the event and he is always looking for people interested in being on the video minis-
try team! 

AFUMC I-Cubs Family Outing, Sunday, June 22, 1:05pm Join our 
church family as we watch the Iowa Cubs take on the Albuquerque Isotopes. 
Kids will have the opportunity to run the bases after the game (weather per-
mitting)! Tickets can be purchased at a group discount rate of $6 per person 
(normally $10). Tickets will be available at Will Call on game day. Register at 
www.ankenyfumc.org/icubs or contact the CLC office with questions: 515-289-9153. 

Thank you to all my AFUMC friends for the cards and encouragement during my recent 
recovery. ~Howard Twidt  

Mark your calendars for Martha & Bob Ward’s retirement celebra-
tion! Let’s help the Wards celebrate their upcoming retirement and thank them for all 
their years of serving the Lord! Mark your calendars for Sunday, June 29, at the Christian 
Life Center from 2:00-5:00pm with a program from 3:00-3:30pm. More details upcoming.  

Welcome to our new part-time Office Assistant, Cinnamon Stroud Shar-
ing responsibilities with Rhonda Garcia in the Uptown front office is Cinnamon Stroud, 
who will be working half time in the capacity of Office Assistant. She is no stranger to our 
church, as she and her husband Jeramie are active volunteers in many areas of the life 
of the church. We are pleased to welcome Cinnamon! 

Capital Campaign Round-Up You can help our church have a strong finish for our 
current “Three Sites-One Future Campaign” by making your concluding gifts to that 
effort this month. And in order to continue with strong momentum into the future, please 
prayerfully consider “rolling-over” your current campaign pledge or making a new pledge 
to the 2014-2017 “Faith Grows Here” Campaign. Pledge cards are available at all wor-
ship sites, contact the church office, or make your gift on-line. Remember that these gifts 
are used in the following way:  70% for CLC mortgage payments; 20% for capital im-
provements at all three sites (upcoming summer project – Uptown front entry!), and 10% 
for the capital projects of our mission partners in Malawi and at Trinity UMC in Des 
Moines. 
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Uptown Campus ~ Spirit Alive Blended W orship  

June 7, 2014 ~ 5:00pm 
    
WELCOME/WORSHIP FOCUS  
      *CONGREGATIONAL GREETING 

            SCRIPTURE  Acts 2:1-11 

*PROCESSIONAL HYMN “Every Time I Feel the Spirit” 

*PRAISE SONGS  “Praise Like Fireworks”  
    “Build Your Kingdom Here”      

JOYS & CONCERNS 
  PRAYERS OF THE PEOPLE/LORD’S PRAYER 
     PRAYER SONG   “Breathe On Me” 
SERMON      “Livin’ What Jesus Spoke Of”     Visual Scriptures 

OFFERING OUR GIFTS TO GOD 
   MINISTRY HIGHLIGHTS:          
       OFFERTORY      “Wise and Foolish Builders”    Visual Scriptures  

            *DOXOLOGY 

*PARTING MUSIC  “God of Grace and God of Glory”   
    *BLESSINGS FOR THE WEEK 

 

Worship bags for children are available from Worship Hosts. 
Note:  Please silence all cell phones & refrain from flash photography during worship. 

At Ankeny First United Methodist Church, we are intentional in keeping our Membership  
covenant to uphold the United Methodist Church by our prayers, presence, gifts, service & witness: 

 

PRAYERS:  The following are some of our joys and concerns: 
Hospitals:  Methodist: Duane Churchman   Blank: Rory Kiefer    
Altar Rose (Uptown): In celebration of the birth of Elizabeth Ilene Drake, daughter of Travis & Lindsay Drake on 

May 30.  
Altar Flowers: Provided by the Chancel Choir, to the glory of God and in celebration of our Music Ministry. 
 

PRESENCE:  The following are attendance figures from last week. 
WORSHIP (The Road)82  (Sat)49  (8:30)172  (9:45)178  (11:00)149 
                  (CLC-9:00)278  (CLC-10:45)166  (FC-9:00)61  (FC-10:30)35  Total = 1,170  
SUNDAY SCHOOL (Uptown)97  (FC)14 (CLC)113  Total = 224 
 

GIFTS: Last week’s offering for Christ’s work here and around the world: 
General Budget $29,123.45   Capital Campaign $8,487.77   Missions $3,541.87   Other $402.46 
 

SERVICE:  Today’s Worship Helpers are listed below.   
Worship Hosts: Howie & Christal Munyon  Food Hosts: Eldon & Marilyn Lind, Martha & Gayle Ouart 
Worship Team: Jan Boehm, Sara Tourte, Dj Swope 

 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - (Place in offering plate or return to Church Office) - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

 

MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES – JUNE 8, 2014 

 I can help at the VBS First Aid Tent   Morning Session    Evening Session 
 
 

Name  _________________________________________________________________ 

 
Phone________________  Email ____________________________________________ 

Opportunities for Ministry & Growth www.AnkenyFUMC.org 

MISSION & OUTREACH 
UMW All Church Rummage/Bake Sale Aug. 1-2 at the Christian Life Cen-
ter The UMW is hosting another summer rummage sale giving you the opportunity to 
donate your clean and gently used clothing and treasures that are no longer of use to you. 
They are also looking for donations of baked goods, and volunteers before, during and 
after the sale. Any questions can be directed to Wanda Long, 669-8636. Donations will be 
accepted July 30, 4:00-8:00pm and July 31, 8:00am-6:00pm at the CLC. 

Agape Garden Needs clean grass Clippings If you have CLEAN grass clippings, 
the garden would love them! Deliver to the designated area at the Agape Garden at our 
Faith Chapel location.  

Bidwell Riverside needs our help! If you and/or your family have free time on 
Wednesdays from 4:00-8:00pm, Bidwell needs assistance receiving and restocking their 
DMARC food shipment. Great for individuals, families, small groups or employer groups. It 
is a big job, and we need all the help we can get! Bidwell is located just off SE 14 th St. in 
Des Moines. If you can help, even for part of that time, contact Renee Gillette at 515-975-
0807 or e-mail reneegillette@mchsi.com.  

YOUTH NEWS 
The Gathering On the Go Starts tonight!  8th-12th Graders are invited to meet 
at the home of Rick Webb TONIGHT for a meal, games, devotions and fun from 6:00-
8:30pm—205 NE 15th St., Ankeny.  

The Gathering Late Night  New for 10th-12th Graders! You are invited after the 
Gathering on the Go to extend your night for more fellowship. We will decide together 
each nightly activity—8:30pm. 

Please note for summer Youth activities, grades reflect 2013-14 school year (the grade 
the youth just completed). 

CHILDREN & FAMILIES 
This Summer Ankeny FUMC will offer a SHOW CHOIR 
CAMP This camp, Monday, July 21–Friday, July 25, will help 
students experience the basics of show choir, with inspirational 
music, fun choreography and daily devotions. 1st–4th grades will 
meet 9:00am to noon; 5th–8th grades will meet from 1:00–4:00pm, 
with a performance on Friday evening. Cost: $30. Registration is 

open through June 20. Register now at www.ankenyfumc.org. 

Springbrook Camp July 15-16 Current 3rd-6th graders are invited to a two-day/one 
night camp at Springbrook State Park. Enjoy nature, learn about God’s wonderful world, 
hike, swim, and much more. $40. Space is limited! www.ankenyfumc.org. 

OPPORTUNITIES FOR ADULT STUDY & CONNECTION 

The Singles Ministry Team invites all AFUMC’s singles over 30 to join us for fellow-
ship and fun on the third Saturday of every month. We will be meeting from 7:00-10:00pm 
in Fellowship Hall (north entrances) on June 21  for an evening of fun and games. Bring 
your favorite snack to share and be prepared for some special mixing!  Please contact the 
office at 964-4249 with questions. 

June 21 Methodist Motorcycle Ministry Event The next Mystery 
Motorcycle ride will be Saturday, June 21. The ride will be approximately 5 
hours long and will depart from the North Uptown parking lot 10:00am. You 
will stop at a restaurant for lunch along the route. No registration required; 
just show up!   

NEWS TO KNOW 

New BootCamp Sessions to Begin at the CLC Looking for the perfect combina-
tion of cardio and strength training? Bootcamp is designed to push participants harder 
than they'd push themselves. Our goal is to offer encouragement rather than intimidation. 
Registration is $40 for this five-day per week class. New sessions begin as follows: 
7:00am BootCamp: (Monday-Friday) June 9–August 1 and 5:15am BootCamp: 

(Monday-Friday) June 23–August 15. Register at www.ankenyfumc.org/bootcamp.htm 

Last Chance to Register for “Every Body Matters” Our new evening fitness 
class/small group opportunity at the CLC begins Tuesday, June 10. This 8-week session 
has cardio/toning workouts along with a small group study of the book, "Every Body Mat-
ters." Grow spiritually while getting in better shape physically! Expect a diverse set of clas-
ses on Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursdays at 6:30pm. Cost of $50 includes the book. 
www.ankenyfumc.org/summer-adult-fitness.htm 

The 2014 Malawi trip departs on June 14 for a two week Partnership of Hope Mis-
sion Trip with our United Methodist friends in this small African country. Follow their blog 
http://malawihopeandpresence.blogspot.com/ and please keep them in your prayers. 

“Miles for Miracles 5K” Volunteers Needed Volunteers are needed to help at 
our 5K on Saturday, June 14. The race begins at 8:30am at the Christian Life Center. 
Help is needed with set-up, tear-down, and helping at street crossings. If you are interest-
ed in getting involved in sports ministry, contact Traci Schermerhorn at 
traci.schermerhorn@ankenyfumc.org or 289-9153. 

The Endowment Committee will hold an open house for Inspiration 
Studios on Sunday, June 15, at our Uptown location. Look for signs directing you up-
stairs to the studio after worship services and stop by the display about the Endowment 
Committee in the narthex. The Endowment Committee provided $10,000 to equip Inspira-
tion Studios and wants you to see how these funds enhance ministry. Randy Rees will 
host the event and he is always looking for people interested in being on the video minis-
try team! 

AFUMC I-Cubs Family Outing, Sunday, June 22, 1:05pm Join our 
church family as we watch the Iowa Cubs take on the Albuquerque Isotopes. 
Kids will have the opportunity to run the bases after the game (weather per-
mitting)! Tickets can be purchased at a group discount rate of $6 per person 
(normally $10). Tickets will be available at Will Call on game day. Register at 
www.ankenyfumc.org/icubs or contact the CLC office with questions: 515-289-9153. 

Thank you to all my AFUMC friends for the cards and encouragement during my recent 
recovery. ~Howard Twidt  

Mark your calendars for Martha & Bob Ward’s retirement celebra-
tion! Let’s help the Wards celebrate their upcoming retirement and thank them for all 
their years of serving the Lord! Mark your calendars for Sunday, June 29, at the Christian 
Life Center from 2:00-5:00pm with a program from 3:00-3:30pm. More details upcoming.  

Welcome to our new part-time Office Assistant, Cinnamon Stroud Shar-
ing responsibilities with Rhonda Garcia in the Uptown front office is Cinnamon Stroud, 
who will be working half time in the capacity of Office Assistant. She is no stranger to our 
church, as she and her husband Jeramie are active volunteers in many areas of the life 
of the church. We are pleased to welcome Cinnamon! 

Capital Campaign Round-Up You can help our church have a strong finish for our 
current “Three Sites-One Future Campaign” by making your concluding gifts to that 
effort this month. And in order to continue with strong momentum into the future, please 
prayerfully consider “rolling-over” your current campaign pledge or making a new pledge 
to the 2014-2017 “Faith Grows Here” Campaign. Pledge cards are available at all wor-
ship sites, contact the church office, or make your gift on-line. Remember that these gifts 
are used in the following way:  70% for CLC mortgage payments; 20% for capital im-
provements at all three sites (upcoming summer project – Uptown front entry!), and 10% 
for the capital projects of our mission partners in Malawi and at Trinity UMC in Des 
Moines. 
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At Ankeny First United Methodist Church, we are intentional in keeping our Membership  
covenant to uphold the United Methodist Church by our prayers, presence, gifts, service & witness: 

 

PRAYERS:  The following are some of our joys and concerns: 
Hospitals:  Methodist: Duane Churchman   Blank: Rory Kiefer    
Altar Rose (Uptown): In celebration of the birth of Elizabeth Ilene Drake, daughter of Travis & Lindsay Drake on 

May 30.  
Altar Flowers: Provided by the Chancel Choir, to the glory of God and in celebration of our Music Ministry. 
 

PRESENCE:  The following are attendance figures from last week. 
WORSHIP (The Road)82  (Sat)49  (8:30)172  (9:45)178  (11:00)149 
                  (CLC-9:00)278  (CLC-10:45)166  (FC-9:00)61  (FC-10:30)35  Total = 1,170  
SUNDAY SCHOOL (Uptown)97  (FC)14 (CLC)113  Total = 224 
 

GIFTS: Last week’s offering for Christ’s work here and around the world: 
General Budget $29,123.45   Capital Campaign $8,487.77   Missions $3,541.87   Other $402.46 

 

SERVICE: Today’s Worship Helpers:    
Audio/Video: Dean Pollpeter     Worship Team: Davis Family 

Faith Chapel ~ Contemporary W orship 

June 8, 2014 ~9:00am 
                    

 

WELCOME / WORSHIP FOCUS  
 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

*PASS THE PEACE OF CHRIST  
 

*PRAISE SONGS 
 

 A TIME OF PRAYER 
 

SCRIPTURE READING 

Acts 1:1-11 
 

SERMON 
“It’s Time to Get Going!” 

Rev. Thom Bryant 
  

OFFERTORY 
  

*BENEDICTION 
 

*Please stand if you are able.  
Join us for fellowship downstairs in the Fellowship Hall. 

Note: Please silence all cell phones & refrain from flash photography during worship. 

Sermon Reflection Questions During the coming week, you are encouraged to 
consider these questions in your personal prayer time or small group discussions: 

1. Do we find ourselves just looking up at the sky? 
2. What is the purpose of the Holy Spirit? 
3. What can and will I do today? Tomorrow? 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - (Place in offering plate or return to Church Office) - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

 

MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES – JUNE 8, 2014 

 I can help at the VBS First Aid Tent   Morning Session    Evening Session 
 
 

Name  _________________________________________________________________ 

 
Phone________________  Email ____________________________________________ 

Opportunities for Ministry & Growth www.AnkenyFUMC.org 

MISSION & OUTREACH 
UMW All Church Rummage/Bake Sale Aug. 1-2 at the Christian Life Cen-
ter The UMW is hosting another summer rummage sale giving you the opportunity to 
donate your clean and gently used clothing and treasures that are no longer of use to you. 
They are also looking for donations of baked goods, and volunteers before, during and 
after the sale. Any questions can be directed to Wanda Long, 669-8636. Donations will be 
accepted July 30, 4:00-8:00pm and July 31, 8:00am-6:00pm at the CLC. 

Agape Garden Needs clean grass Clippings If you have CLEAN grass clippings, 
the garden would love them! Deliver to the designated area at the Agape Garden at our 
Faith Chapel location.  

Bidwell Riverside needs our help! If you and/or your family have free time on 
Wednesdays from 4:00-8:00pm, Bidwell needs assistance receiving and restocking their 
DMARC food shipment. Great for individuals, families, small groups or employer groups. It 
is a big job, and we need all the help we can get! Bidwell is located just off SE 14 th St. in 
Des Moines. If you can help, even for part of that time, contact Renee Gillette at 515-975-
0807 or e-mail reneegillette@mchsi.com.  

YOUTH NEWS 
The Gathering On the Go Starts tonight!  8th-12th Graders are invited to meet 
at the home of Rick Webb TONIGHT for a meal, games, devotions and fun from 6:00-
8:30pm—205 NE 15th St., Ankeny.  

The Gathering Late Night  New for 10th-12th Graders! You are invited after the 
Gathering on the Go to extend your night for more fellowship. We will decide together 
each nightly activity—8:30pm. 

Please note for summer Youth activities, grades reflect 2013-14 school year (the grade 
the youth just completed). 

CHILDREN & FAMILIES 
This Summer Ankeny FUMC will offer a SHOW CHOIR 
CAMP This camp, Monday, July 21–Friday, July 25, will help 
students experience the basics of show choir, with inspirational 
music, fun choreography and daily devotions. 1st–4th grades will 
meet 9:00am to noon; 5th–8th grades will meet from 1:00–4:00pm, 
with a performance on Friday evening. Cost: $30. Registration is 

open through June 20. Register now at www.ankenyfumc.org. 

Springbrook Camp July 15-16 Current 3rd-6th graders are invited to a two-day/one 
night camp at Springbrook State Park. Enjoy nature, learn about God’s wonderful world, 
hike, swim, and much more. $40. Space is limited! www.ankenyfumc.org. 

OPPORTUNITIES FOR ADULT STUDY & CONNECTION 

The Singles Ministry Team invites all AFUMC’s singles over 30 to join us for fellow-
ship and fun on the third Saturday of every month. We will be meeting from 7:00-10:00pm 
in Fellowship Hall (north entrances) on June 21  for an evening of fun and games. Bring 
your favorite snack to share and be prepared for some special mixing!  Please contact the 
office at 964-4249 with questions. 

June 21 Methodist Motorcycle Ministry Event The next Mystery 
Motorcycle ride will be Saturday, June 21. The ride will be approximately 5 
hours long and will depart from the North Uptown parking lot 10:00am. You 
will stop at a restaurant for lunch along the route. No registration required; 
just show up!   

NEWS TO KNOW 

New BootCamp Sessions to Begin at the CLC Looking for the perfect combina-
tion of cardio and strength training? Bootcamp is designed to push participants harder 
than they'd push themselves. Our goal is to offer encouragement rather than intimidation. 
Registration is $40 for this five-day per week class. New sessions begin as follows: 
7:00am BootCamp: (Monday-Friday) June 9–August 1 and 5:15am BootCamp: 

(Monday-Friday) June 23–August 15. Register at www.ankenyfumc.org/bootcamp.htm 

Last Chance to Register for “Every Body Matters” Our new evening fitness 
class/small group opportunity at the CLC begins Tuesday, June 10. This 8-week session 
has cardio/toning workouts along with a small group study of the book, "Every Body Mat-
ters." Grow spiritually while getting in better shape physically! Expect a diverse set of clas-
ses on Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursdays at 6:30pm. Cost of $50 includes the book. 
www.ankenyfumc.org/summer-adult-fitness.htm 

The 2014 Malawi trip departs on June 14 for a two week Partnership of Hope Mis-
sion Trip with our United Methodist friends in this small African country. Follow their blog 
http://malawihopeandpresence.blogspot.com/ and please keep them in your prayers. 

“Miles for Miracles 5K” Volunteers Needed Volunteers are needed to help at 
our 5K on Saturday, June 14. The race begins at 8:30am at the Christian Life Center. 
Help is needed with set-up, tear-down, and helping at street crossings. If you are interest-
ed in getting involved in sports ministry, contact Traci Schermerhorn at 
traci.schermerhorn@ankenyfumc.org or 289-9153. 

The Endowment Committee will hold an open house for Inspiration 
Studios on Sunday, June 15, at our Uptown location. Look for signs directing you up-
stairs to the studio after worship services and stop by the display about the Endowment 
Committee in the narthex. The Endowment Committee provided $10,000 to equip Inspira-
tion Studios and wants you to see how these funds enhance ministry. Randy Rees will 
host the event and he is always looking for people interested in being on the video minis-
try team! 

AFUMC I-Cubs Family Outing, Sunday, June 22, 1:05pm Join our 
church family as we watch the Iowa Cubs take on the Albuquerque Isotopes. 
Kids will have the opportunity to run the bases after the game (weather per-
mitting)! Tickets can be purchased at a group discount rate of $6 per person 
(normally $10). Tickets will be available at Will Call on game day. Register at 
www.ankenyfumc.org/icubs or contact the CLC office with questions: 515-289-9153. 

Thank you to all my AFUMC friends for the cards and encouragement during my recent 
recovery. ~Howard Twidt  

Mark your calendars for Martha & Bob Ward’s retirement celebra-
tion! Let’s help the Wards celebrate their upcoming retirement and thank them for all 
their years of serving the Lord! Mark your calendars for Sunday, June 29, at the Christian 
Life Center from 2:00-5:00pm with a program from 3:00-3:30pm. More details upcoming.  

Welcome to our new part-time Office Assistant, Cinnamon Stroud Shar-
ing responsibilities with Rhonda Garcia in the Uptown front office is Cinnamon Stroud, 
who will be working half time in the capacity of Office Assistant. She is no stranger to our 
church, as she and her husband Jeramie are active volunteers in many areas of the life 
of the church. We are pleased to welcome Cinnamon! 

Capital Campaign Round-Up You can help our church have a strong finish for our 
current “Three Sites-One Future Campaign” by making your concluding gifts to that 
effort this month. And in order to continue with strong momentum into the future, please 
prayerfully consider “rolling-over” your current campaign pledge or making a new pledge 
to the 2014-2017 “Faith Grows Here” Campaign. Pledge cards are available at all wor-
ship sites, contact the church office, or make your gift on-line. Remember that these gifts 
are used in the following way:  70% for CLC mortgage payments; 20% for capital im-
provements at all three sites (upcoming summer project – Uptown front entry!), and 10% 
for the capital projects of our mission partners in Malawi and at Trinity UMC in Des 
Moines. 
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Faith Chapel ~ Traditional W orship  

June 8, 2014 ~10:30am 
 

PRELUDE          

WELCOME / ANNOUNCEMENTS 

*CALL TO WORSHIP  

    *OPENING HYMN                  “Holy Spirit, Truth Divine”                 #465 

         *PRAYER OF CONFESSION 

              *WORDS OF PARDON AND ASSURANCE  

                    *OUR RESPONSE             “Glory Be to the Father”              #70 
                          *PASSING OF THE PEACE 

COMMISSIONING OF MALAWI MISSIONARIES 

PRAYERS OF THE PEOPLE ~JOYS & CONCERNS 

SERMON HYMN                   “He Lives”                       #310 

SCRIPTURE READING                                                     Acts 1:1-11 
SERMON                         “It’s Time to Get Going!”            Rev. Thom Bryant 

OFFERTORY         

*DOXOLOGY & PRAYER OF DEDICATION                #95 

*HYMN OF DEDICATION “I’m Goin’ a Sing When the Spirit Says Sing”  #333 

*CLOSING BLESSING / BENEDICTION SONG                                    

*POSTLUDE           

*Please stand if you are able.  
Join us for fellowship downstairs in the Fellowship Hall. 

Note: Please silence all cell phones & refrain from flash photography during worship.  

At Ankeny First United Methodist Church, we are intentional in keeping our Membership  
covenant to uphold the United Methodist Church by our prayers, presence, gifts, service & witness: 

 

PRAYERS:  The following are some of our joys and concerns: 
Hospitals:  Methodist: Duane Churchman   Blank: Rory Kiefer    
Altar Rose (Uptown): In celebration of the birth of Elizabeth Ilene Drake, daughter of Travis & Lindsay Drake on 

May 30.  
Altar Flowers: Provided by the Chancel Choir, to the glory of God and in celebration of our Music Ministry. 
 

PRESENCE:  The following are attendance figures from last week. 
WORSHIP (The Road)82  (Sat)49  (8:30)172  (9:45)178  (11:00)149 
                  (CLC-9:00)278  (CLC-10:45)166  (FC-9:00)61  (FC-10:30)35  Total = 1,170  
SUNDAY SCHOOL (Uptown)97  (FC)14 (CLC)113  Total = 224 
 

GIFTS: Last week’s offering for Christ’s work here and around the world: 
General Budget $29,123.45   Capital Campaign $8,487.77   Missions $3,541.87   Other $402.46 
 

SERVICE:  Today’s Worship Helpers are listed below.   

Audio/Visual: Dean Pollpeter     Keyboard: Kay Riggins 

Sermon Reflection Questions During the coming week, you are encouraged to 
consider these questions in your personal prayer time or small group discussions: 

1. Do we find ourselves just looking up at the sky? 
2. What is the purpose of the Holy Spirit? 
3. What can and will I do today? Tomorrow? 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - (Place in offering plate or return to Church Office) - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

 

MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES – JUNE 8, 2014 

 I can help at the VBS First Aid Tent   Morning Session    Evening Session 
 
 

Name  _________________________________________________________________ 

 
Phone________________  Email ____________________________________________ 

Opportunities for Ministry & Growth www.AnkenyFUMC.org 

MISSION & OUTREACH 
UMW All Church Rummage/Bake Sale Aug. 1-2 at the Christian Life Cen-
ter The UMW is hosting another summer rummage sale giving you the opportunity to 
donate your clean and gently used clothing and treasures that are no longer of use to you. 
They are also looking for donations of baked goods, and volunteers before, during and 
after the sale. Any questions can be directed to Wanda Long, 669-8636. Donations will be 
accepted July 30, 4:00-8:00pm and July 31, 8:00am-6:00pm at the CLC. 

Agape Garden Needs clean grass Clippings If you have CLEAN grass clippings, 
the garden would love them! Deliver to the designated area at the Agape Garden at our 
Faith Chapel location.  

Bidwell Riverside needs our help! If you and/or your family have free time on 
Wednesdays from 4:00-8:00pm, Bidwell needs assistance receiving and restocking their 
DMARC food shipment. Great for individuals, families, small groups or employer groups. It 
is a big job, and we need all the help we can get! Bidwell is located just off SE 14 th St. in 
Des Moines. If you can help, even for part of that time, contact Renee Gillette at 515-975-
0807 or e-mail reneegillette@mchsi.com.  

YOUTH NEWS 
The Gathering On the Go Starts tonight!  8th-12th Graders are invited to meet 
at the home of Rick Webb TONIGHT for a meal, games, devotions and fun from 6:00-
8:30pm—205 NE 15th St., Ankeny.  

The Gathering Late Night  New for 10th-12th Graders! You are invited after the 
Gathering on the Go to extend your night for more fellowship. We will decide together 
each nightly activity—8:30pm. 

Please note for summer Youth activities, grades reflect 2013-14 school year (the grade 
the youth just completed). 

CHILDREN & FAMILIES 
This Summer Ankeny FUMC will offer a SHOW CHOIR 
CAMP This camp, Monday, July 21–Friday, July 25, will help 
students experience the basics of show choir, with inspirational 
music, fun choreography and daily devotions. 1st–4th grades will 
meet 9:00am to noon; 5th–8th grades will meet from 1:00–4:00pm, 
with a performance on Friday evening. Cost: $30. Registration is 

open through June 20. Register now at www.ankenyfumc.org. 

Springbrook Camp July 15-16 Current 3rd-6th graders are invited to a two-day/one 
night camp at Springbrook State Park. Enjoy nature, learn about God’s wonderful world, 
hike, swim, and much more. $40. Space is limited! www.ankenyfumc.org. 

OPPORTUNITIES FOR ADULT STUDY & CONNECTION 

The Singles Ministry Team invites all AFUMC’s singles over 30 to join us for fellow-
ship and fun on the third Saturday of every month. We will be meeting from 7:00-10:00pm 
in Fellowship Hall (north entrances) on June 21  for an evening of fun and games. Bring 
your favorite snack to share and be prepared for some special mixing!  Please contact the 
office at 964-4249 with questions. 

June 21 Methodist Motorcycle Ministry Event The next Mystery 
Motorcycle ride will be Saturday, June 21. The ride will be approximately 5 
hours long and will depart from the North Uptown parking lot 10:00am. You 
will stop at a restaurant for lunch along the route. No registration required; 
just show up!   

NEWS TO KNOW 

New BootCamp Sessions to Begin at the CLC Looking for the perfect combina-
tion of cardio and strength training? Bootcamp is designed to push participants harder 
than they'd push themselves. Our goal is to offer encouragement rather than intimidation. 
Registration is $40 for this five-day per week class. New sessions begin as follows: 
7:00am BootCamp: (Monday-Friday) June 9–August 1 and 5:15am BootCamp: 

(Monday-Friday) June 23–August 15. Register at www.ankenyfumc.org/bootcamp.htm 

Last Chance to Register for “Every Body Matters” Our new evening fitness 
class/small group opportunity at the CLC begins Tuesday, June 10. This 8-week session 
has cardio/toning workouts along with a small group study of the book, "Every Body Mat-
ters." Grow spiritually while getting in better shape physically! Expect a diverse set of clas-
ses on Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursdays at 6:30pm. Cost of $50 includes the book. 
www.ankenyfumc.org/summer-adult-fitness.htm 

The 2014 Malawi trip departs on June 14 for a two week Partnership of Hope Mis-
sion Trip with our United Methodist friends in this small African country. Follow their blog 
http://malawihopeandpresence.blogspot.com/ and please keep them in your prayers. 

“Miles for Miracles 5K” Volunteers Needed Volunteers are needed to help at 
our 5K on Saturday, June 14. The race begins at 8:30am at the Christian Life Center. 
Help is needed with set-up, tear-down, and helping at street crossings. If you are interest-
ed in getting involved in sports ministry, contact Traci Schermerhorn at 
traci.schermerhorn@ankenyfumc.org or 289-9153. 

The Endowment Committee will hold an open house for Inspiration 
Studios on Sunday, June 15, at our Uptown location. Look for signs directing you up-
stairs to the studio after worship services and stop by the display about the Endowment 
Committee in the narthex. The Endowment Committee provided $10,000 to equip Inspira-
tion Studios and wants you to see how these funds enhance ministry. Randy Rees will 
host the event and he is always looking for people interested in being on the video minis-
try team! 

AFUMC I-Cubs Family Outing, Sunday, June 22, 1:05pm Join our 
church family as we watch the Iowa Cubs take on the Albuquerque Isotopes. 
Kids will have the opportunity to run the bases after the game (weather per-
mitting)! Tickets can be purchased at a group discount rate of $6 per person 
(normally $10). Tickets will be available at Will Call on game day. Register at 
www.ankenyfumc.org/icubs or contact the CLC office with questions: 515-289-9153. 

Thank you to all my AFUMC friends for the cards and encouragement during my recent 
recovery. ~Howard Twidt  

Mark your calendars for Martha & Bob Ward’s retirement celebra-
tion! Let’s help the Wards celebrate their upcoming retirement and thank them for all 
their years of serving the Lord! Mark your calendars for Sunday, June 29, at the Christian 
Life Center from 2:00-5:00pm with a program from 3:00-3:30pm. More details upcoming.  

Welcome to our new part-time Office Assistant, Cinnamon Stroud Shar-
ing responsibilities with Rhonda Garcia in the Uptown front office is Cinnamon Stroud, 
who will be working half time in the capacity of Office Assistant. She is no stranger to our 
church, as she and her husband Jeramie are active volunteers in many areas of the life 
of the church. We are pleased to welcome Cinnamon! 

Capital Campaign Round-Up You can help our church have a strong finish for our 
current “Three Sites-One Future Campaign” by making your concluding gifts to that 
effort this month. And in order to continue with strong momentum into the future, please 
prayerfully consider “rolling-over” your current campaign pledge or making a new pledge 
to the 2014-2017 “Faith Grows Here” Campaign. Pledge cards are available at all wor-
ship sites, contact the church office, or make your gift on-line. Remember that these gifts 
are used in the following way:  70% for CLC mortgage payments; 20% for capital im-
provements at all three sites (upcoming summer project – Uptown front entry!), and 10% 
for the capital projects of our mission partners in Malawi and at Trinity UMC in Des 
Moines. 
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